## **OSBCC**



cccso

May 14, 2008

**Newsletter 9** 

The Provincial Discussion Table (PDT) met last week for a series of meetings with the representatives of the Boards and the facilitators from the Ministry of Education. The parties worked for a total of 50 hours over the course of four days, including a 26 hours stretch from Friday to Saturday.

Even though significant progress was achieved, some critical issues remained unresolved. Therefore, the parties agreed to adjourn bargaining until Monday May 26<sup>th</sup>.

One of the outstanding issues is the supervision of students. The employer does not appear to have turned its mind to this problem even though CUPE has been talking about this since the beginning of the PDT process. Hopes are that the next series of discussions will bring concrete results regarding supervision.

## Reference group meeting

The OSBCC executive and the Reference group also met in Toronto during the course of these four days with the collaboration of Morna Ballantyne, CUPE Union development director. In addition to analyzing the PDT proposals and discussing about local bargaining issues, the Reference group worked on developing an action plan for the rest of the bargaining process.

Information: Contact your local CUPE executive, check out the CUPE Ontario website <a href="http://www.cupe.on.ca/">http://www.cupe.on.ca/</a>, or join the CUPE school boards Listserv. If you wish to receive this newsletter by fax please send your fax number.

In solidarity,

## Your bargaining committee:

Terri Preston OSBCC Chair Susan Hanson OSBCC

Marc Boisvert OSBCC
John Weatherup Local 4400
Frank Ventresca Local 4156

Sid Ryan

Antoni Shelton

Linda Thurston-Neeley

Brian Atkinson

André Lamoureux

CUPE Ontario President

CUPE Ontario Division

CUPE Assistant Director

CUPE Assistant Director

CUPE Assistant Director

Brian Blakeley CUPE School Boards Coordinator

Paul O'Donnell CUPE Research Elizabeth Nurse CUPE Legal

Luc Tittley CUPE Communications

cope491/nz





